Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 19 April 2010
The meeting was called to order at 5:15 p.m. this date at Dave Thompson’s home.  The following members were present:  Dave Thompson, Paul Goodier, Rosemary Nadelen and Kay Muns.

There were no corrections to the March Board Minutes.

This was the date for the transition of the change in the name of the Treasurer of the Board.  David Sellon, the previous treasurer, had turned over to Dave Thompson all his records, bank statements, and any papers pertaining to the treasurer’s position.  Dave then passed them over to Paul, so we spent part of the meeting in looking at the most recent records.

The preliminary amounts Paul was able to discern showed that $6,724 has been paid in for the annual assessment.  It appears there are still approximately 40 homeowners who have not remitted their assessment, and it will be necessary to begin sending out delinquent notices in the near future.

According to the 31 March bank statement, there is $2,964.93 in the Checking Account and $25,089.23 in the MM Account.  It appears we have payables of $873.91.  Paul expects to be able to make a more detailed report at our May meeting.

Dave reported that ELC has accepted the terms of our maintenance contract for the coming growing season, and a crew has been here checking for needed clean-up and etc.  It is too soon for the mowing to begin, but our days are warming up, and the weekly mowing will be needed.

Dave brought up the fact that he has noticed a number of houses needing painting, and a number of yards that need attention.  He has walked the neighborhood, and this must be done again by several Board members in order to record addresses so that violation letters can be sent out.  We will talk about a schedule to do this at our May meeting.

There has been no response from the owner of 809 SA regarding the repairs on his wall that was blown down.  This gaping hole and the yellow caution tape around his belongings is very unsightly, a safety hazard, and it reflects badly on our HOA.  If work is not begun by 1 June, we will be referring this matter to our attorney.
Since there was no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

The May meeting will be at this same location, Dave Thompson’s home, at 5:15 p.m. on the 17th of May.

Respectfully submitted,  Kay Muns, Secretary

